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Green Bay Strikers Board of Director's Meeting

Wednesday, February 3, 2021 6:30pm via Zoom
MEETING MINUTES

Members Present: Marty Briggs, Scott DeBaker, Sylvia Flores, Michelle Hagerty, Gretchen Jandrin, Tom Matuszak, Kallista Mitchell, Joe Prosser, Lynn Reynolds, Lisa Schultz, Kris Scolare, Todd Walkowski
Members Absent: Ryan Bangert, Donn Bramer, Andrea Maloney
CALL TO ORDER: President Scott DeBaker called the meeting to order at 6:35pm.
SECRETARY’S MINUTES:  Michelle H
· January meeting minutes reviewed and approved.
TREASURER’S MINUTES:  Gretchen J
· All accounts are in order. 
BAY LAKES REPORT:  Scott D/Michelle H/Tom M/Kallista M/Todd W
· Return to Play Plan – Discussed mask requirement – required on sidelines but if on the field they can have it on or off. SAY December newsletter said that masks will not be allowed while on the field.  Michelle Graf will call SAY to verify. Last update on SAY website was May 2020.
· Trying to get a 12-game season in for all boys and girls. May need to delay girl’s season. Tony Litt will be 7/31-8/1/21. Wed 6/30, Thur 7/1, Mon 7/5 and Tue 7/6 will be make-up dates.  Need to get teams to Jim by mid-late April.
· Referee Training – Matt and Rob are creating some virtual training and possible on the field at a club level. Will be sending training dates.

· Coaches Training – Ashwaubenon is planning on coach training at a park. DePere is hiring Sports Emporium, may only require new coaches to go through training. Howard virtual or outside. Pulaski virtual or outside training.

· Rained Out – DePere uses has an opt-in service they use, charged .05 per message. Some use Sports Connect. Discussion tabled. Need some communication from the field to each club and then each club communicate to their teams.

· Scholarships – No criteria for Allouez, would like a policy. Ashwaubenon Park and Rec covers 50% of cost, have a form that shows proof of need. Pulaski has a scholarship program that covers program costs, equipment, DePere has an application process through the city, which covers the city-sponsored leagues, including their soccer league.  They cover a maximum of 50% of the participation fees.  They require documentation of need, such as a written description of hardship. They define “hardship” as the family is unable to financially support/fund the program due to loss of employment, serious or chronic medical condition that prevents steady employment, major event or crisis impacting household income, or lacks sufficient means to cover full program costs.  We will adopt this as part of our policy, asking families to submit a written request before approving the scholarship.
· SafeSport Training was discussed. Michelle Graf will be contacting Doug Wood to discuss further.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

REGISTRATION: Michelle H/Scott D/Lynn R
· Kallista has yard signs, having trouble getting them in the ground. Andrea has several. Please contact Kallista if you would like any.
· Walk in registration is this week at Gandrud.  Thursday, 2/4, 5:30-7:30pm (board arrive 4:45pm) and Saturday, 2/6, 10am-12pm (board arrive 9:30am).  Remember to bring your laptop/mouse/tablets.  We will also need several power strips and extension cords.  Please wear your Strikers apparel.  Michelle will bring extra shirts for new board members.
· Please review the email Michelle sent with directions for registration process in Sports Connect and FAQ’s
· Will have shin guards and balls for sale $5 each

· If a family cannot remember their username and/or password, please have them see Michelle.

COACHES TRAINING: Joe P/Todd W
· No word from UWGB coaches

· Coaches training committee will meet to discuss plan for training, virtual via Zoom versus in person. Scott and Gretchen are willing to help.  Will meet and come with a plan to the next board meeting. Discussed required training for new coaches and inviting but not requiring other coaches.
· Will look into free YouTube soccer videos

· Need to also discuss how to handle coach equipment handout.  Suggestion to do drive-thru at Arnie Wolff.

COACHES STAFFING: Scott D
· See new business
REFEREE TRAINING/STAFFING: Kallista M/Lisa S
· Kallista will look into sending an email to former referees, inviting them to register.
REFEREE SCHEDULING: Kallista M/Lisa S
· No report.
EQUIPMENT: Balls – Gretchen J; Shirts – Scott D/Lynn R/Kris S; Trophies ___; Photos – Donn B
· Scott spoke with t-shirt vendor – Valley – and jersey vendor – Score, they will be able to fill our orders this year.
FIELDS/NETS: Gretchen J/Kris S/Marty B/Ryan B
· Bellevue is requesting our reservation permit by March 1.
· Discussed U12, 9v9 or 11v11

· Gretchen put together spreadsheet, will share with Michelle so request can be sent to Green Bay and Bellevue Park & Rec

ARNIE WOLFF SPORTS COMPLEX: Marty B/Tom M
· Pepsi cooler still at Arnie Wolff, contract price went up
· Tom can get products for better prices at Sam’s Club

· Restaurant Warehouse Supply has used equipment, looking at a 2 door cooler – motion made to approve $1200 purchase of cooler.
CONCESSIONS: Marty B/Tom M/Jessica W/Kris S
· No report
ETHICS: Executive Board and board representative
· No report
SOCCERFEST: Scott D/Andrea M/Kris S
· No report
PUBLICITY, FACEBOOK & WEBSITE: Michelle
· Facebook posts have been made through the month regarding open registration.
· Will look at setting up automatic response to Facebook Messenger

DIVERSITY: Andrea
·  No report
DIVISION COORDINATORS: 
· Positions filled:

U6 – Kris S

U8 Boys – Andrea M

U8 Girls – Scott D

U10 Boys – Lisa S

U10 Girls – Scott D

U12 Boys – Lisa S

U12 Girls – Lisa S
U15 Boys - 


U15 Girls - 

U19 Boys – Tom M

U19 Girls – Kris S

*Still need to fill: U15 Boys and U15 Girls

ADMINISTRATIVE: Michelle H
· Michelle sent out the link to SafeSport Training to all board members.  Please email or text Michelle a copy of your completed certificate as soon as possible.
· Question from a parent of a player who will be turning 19, asking if we would allow these players to play this year because of the season cancelling last year.  SAY rules state that players have to be 18 as of July 31. If player turns 19 before July 31, they are not eligible to play.  SAY insurance will not cover players over the age cutoff.
OLD BUSINESS: 
NEW BUSINESS:

· 256 players registered as of today:
U6 = 30
U12B = 17

U8B = 37
U12G = 22

U8G = 32
U15B = 20

U10B = 30
U15G = 12

U10G = 20
U19B = 18



U19G = 18

· Referees – 7 Referees registered as of today.
· 19 Coaches registered as of today:
U6 = 2

U12B = 2

U8B = 3
U12G = 1

U8G = 4
U15B = 1

U10B = 2
U15G = 2

U10G = 1
U19B = 1



U19G = 0

· Trophies – Talked in the past about doing bracelets for older players. Joe had suggestion to provide a team or individual photo to each player as a memento in place of a trophy, while still offering picture options for purchase. Scott will discuss with Donn Bramer to see if this would be feasible.  Trophy budget is $4.25 per player.  
· Pizza Ranch fundraiser date is 4/19/21, need to decide if we want to still do this event.  Todd will reach out to them to push out to a later date or cancel.

MEETING ADJOURNED at 8:55pm
Next meeting March 3, 2021 6:00pm via Zoom ** Please note earlier start time **
Agenda:
-Cover total registration

-Number of teams in each age group

-Number and color of shirts to order and sizes

-Number of coaches in each age group

-Cover total referees

-Discuss Coaches’ Newsletter

-Review Exception Requests

Michelle Hagerty, Secretary/Administrator
